
A R P  A P P R O V E D  F U N D I N G  P L A N

County Commissioners approved the recommended ARP

Funding Plan for Harnett County's American Rescue Plan Act

allocation of $26,411,744 at the April 4 regular meeting. 

The ARP Funding Plan includes $20,632,419 in potential

expenditures, leaving a balance of $5,779,325, which the

Board will need to appropriate at a future date. There is

also the potential for additional funds to become available

for appropriation as the County learns whether or not

grants are awarded and obtains more realistic costs of

projects where estimates are currently provided.

Check out our explainer video to learn more about the

fudning plan. 
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View the Plan

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS APPROVE
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Transition Harnett County’s public economic development

organization to a public-private model

Enhance Harnett County’s ability to recruit and retain companies

through product development initiatives

Increase economic development marketing efforts to promote

Harnett County

Support existing Harnett County companies

Review of Economic Development incentive guidelines

Support Harnett County’s 2022 Legislative Priorities

The Harnett County Economic Development Workplan is an

operational plan that takes priorities from the County’s most recent

strategic plan, the Strong Roots, Smart Growth Economic

Development Strategic Plan, and the County’s Legislative Priorities.

The workplan prioritizes the following goals for the next year.

View the Plan

https://www.harnett.org/boc/arp-funding-plan.asp
https://harnett.org/publicinfo/news-release.asp?b=7537
https://www.harnett.org/boc/downloads/arp-funding-plan-4.4.22.pdf
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C O M M I S S I O N E R ' S  A P R I L
 M E E T I N G  S C H E D U L E

T h e  H a r n e t t  C o u n t y  B o a r d  o f  C o m m i s s i o n e r s  h o l d

r e g u l a r  m e e t i n g s  o n  t h e  f i r s t  M o n d a y  o f  e a c h

m o n t h  a t  9 : 0 0  A M  a n d  t h e  t h i r d  M o n d a y  o f  e a c h

m o n t h  a t  6 : 0 0  P M .  M e e t i n g s  a r e  h e l d  i n  t h e

C o m m i s s i o n e r  M e e t i n g  R o o m  o n  t h e  s e c o n d  f l o o r

o f  t h e  H a r n e t t  C o u n t y  R e s o u r c e  C e n t e r  a n d

L i b r a r y ,  l o c a t e d  a t  4 5 5  M c K i n n e y  P a r k w a y  i n

L i l l i n g t o n .  U n a b l e  t o  a t t e n d  t h e  m e e t i n g s  i n

p e r s o n ?  W a t c h  t h e  l i v e  s t r e a m  a t

w w w . h a r n e t t . o r g / b o c .

APRIL MEETING SCHEDULE

Missed the April

4th Meeting? 

Watch our Recap

video!

http://www.harnett.org/boc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z0v-422wWaE


F R E E  A T - H O M E  T E S T  K I T S

Every home in the U.S. is eligible to order 4 free at-⁠home COVID-⁠19 tests. The tests are completely free.
Orders will usually ship in 7-12 days. The tests available for order are rapid antigen at-home tests and can be
taken anywhere. You will receive results within 30 minutes (no lab drop-off required). Order your tests at
www.covidtests.gov.

 V A C C I N E  &  B O O S T E R  S H O T S

The Health Department is providing the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine for ages 5 and older. The COVID-19
vaccines are free of charge to all individuals, regardless of immigration or health insurance status. If
you would like to make an appointment, complete the COVID-19 Vaccine Inquiry Form or call the
Health Department at 910-814-6582. All vaccinations will be administered by appointment. The Health
Department is located within the Governmental Complex at 307 W. Cornelius Harnett Blvd in Lillington. 

Needing your booster shot? Anyone ages 12 and older should receive a COVID-19 booster. Adults
may receive any brand of the COVID-19 vaccine for their booster, while children 12 to 17 can only
receive Pfizer. NCDHHS encourages individuals to speak with a doctor, nurse or pharmacist if they
have questions about what booster is right for them. People who received a 3 dose mRNA COVID-19
vaccination series should receive their booster dose 3 months after the primary series. People who
initiated vaccination with Johnson & Johnson’s Janssen COVID-19 vaccine should receive a total of 3
doses now: 1 Johnson & Johnson’s Janssen dose, followed by 1 additional mRNA dose at least 28 days
later, then 1 booster dose at least 2 months after the 2nd (additional) dose. mRNA vaccines are
preferred for the booster. Getting vaccinated is safe, easy, and free. To make an appointment call our
office at 910-814-6582 or complete the COVID-19 Vaccine Inquiry Form. 
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D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

H E A L T H  D E P A R T M E N T

Harnett County is stepping up and taking on the challenge to

help Keep Harnett Beautiful. The employee Litter Sweep

challenge will run from March 28th, 2022 through April 23rd,

2022. Each department/division is encouraged to have at least

one team. Teams can choose their own Litter Sweep location

and cleanups can take place through April 23. 

First place team (total amount of FULL bags) will receive 4

hours of admin leave 

 Second and Third place team (total amount of FULL bags)

will receive 2 hours of admin leave!!!

Most creative team name

Incentives for all participating employees  

PRIZES AVAILABLE

In order to be considered for placing, a photo of all team

members must be submitted along with a picture of the total

amount of FULL trash bags collected during the Litter Sweep.

Large items that will not fit in a trash bag will be considered.

Questions? Contact Morgan Pope at Harnett County Soil and

Water Conservation. 910-893-7584 or mhallenbeck@harnett.org

https://www.covidtests.gov/
https://whttps/www.harnett.org/health/covid19-vaccine-inquiry.asp
https://ncdhhs.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=58ec19aaea4630b1baad0e5e4&id=415909b075&e=799350faa9
https://www.harnett.org/health/covid19-vaccine-inquiry.asp
mailto:mhallenbeck@harnett.org


SALES
COMPARABLE

 APP

2022 
REAPPRAISAL

APPEAL
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D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

Notices were mailed to taxpayers during the week of March 24, 2022.  Instructions for online filing

of appeals were provided on the notices. An appeal process is available for individuals that do not

agree with their new real property appraised value. All appeals must be submitted no later than

April 28 at 3pm.

To assist you with the appeal process, Harnett County Tax Department has created a Sales

Comparable App, which provides data on comparable property sales near your property. To use this

app, click on the "Sales Comparable" green button below. You can also watch our Sales

Comparable App instructional video to learn how to best use this app. Once you are ready to submit

your appeal, please click on the "2022 Reappraisal Appeal" green button below to submit your

appeal online. 

Need additional help with submitting an appeal? Contact the Tax Department at 910-814-6920.

TAX DEPARTMENT:  2022 REAPPRAISAL UPDATE

Looking for more information on the 2022 Reappraisal process? Click

on the icons below to learn more!

Frequently Asked 
Questions

Printable 
Brochure

2022 Schedule
of Values

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fWuSDJyzy6k
https://harnett.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=462e8e480c924337936cab992a19296f
https://harnett.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=462e8e480c924337936cab992a19296f
https://harnett.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=462e8e480c924337936cab992a19296f
https://cama.harnett.org/ITSPublicHT/
https://cama.harnett.org/ITSPublicHT/
https://cama.harnett.org/ITSPublicHT/
https://www.harnett.org/tax/2003-tax-revaluation-faqs.asp
https://www.harnett.org/tax/downloads/brochure-why-is-the-county-conducting-a-revaluation.pdf
https://www.harnett.org/tax/downloads/-master-2022sov.pdf
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A number of voter advocacy and political organizations have begun

to send mass mailings to voters and prospective voters across North

Carolina as the 2022 statewide primary election approaches.

The State Board welcomes efforts to engage voters and promote

voter participation. The State Board recognizes, however, that many

mailings come unsolicited and can be confusing to some recipients.

If you have questions or concerns about a mailing, please contact the

organization responsible for it. Some mailings will include the

organization’s contact information, as well as “unsubscribe”

information, allowing voters to opt out of future mailings.

The regular voter registration deadline for the May 17, 2022

statewide primary is April 22, 2022. If you miss this deadline, you

may register and vote at the same time at any early voting site in your

county.

In the coming days, private organizations called the Voter

Participation Center (VPC) and the Center for Voter Information

(CVI) are sending about 490,000 voter registration mailings to

certain North Carolina residents.

The registration mailings will contain voter registration applications

and information for unregistered voters. According to the groups, the

mailings will go to unregistered young people who will be eligible to

vote in the upcoming elections for the first time, to voters who have

recently moved and have not re-registered or updated their voter

registration records, and to others who are unregistered in the

voting-age population.

Election officials encourage recipients with questions about the

mailings to contact these groups directly. Voters may contact the

groups by phone at (202) 659-9570 (VPC) and (866) 290-1599 (CVI).

BOARD OF ELECTIONS:  2022 PRIMARY ELECTION

VOTERS BE READY! MASS MAILINGS
HAVE BEGUN!

MAY 17, 2022
PRIMARY EARLY VOTING

Harnett County Commons Area, 309 W.

Cornelius Harnett Blvd., Lillington (in

lieu of the Board of Elections Office)

Western Harnett High School Gym,

10637 NC 27 W., Lillington

Erwin Parks and Recreation Gym, 810 S.

16th St., Erwin

Angier Elementary School, 130 E. McIver

St., Angier

Weekdays, April 28 – May 13 

Saturdays, April 30 and May 7

Sundays, May 1 and 8

Saturday, May 14

One-Stop Early Voting Locations

Hours for all One-Stop Voting Locations

     8:00 am - 7:30 pm

     8:00 am - 5:00 pm

      1:00 pm - 5:00 pm

     8:00 am-3:00 pm LAST DAY 

https://vt.ncsbe.gov/RegLkup/
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LINK TO 
SURVEY

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6X3GLZY
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6X3GLZY
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6X3GLZY


APRIL SOCIAL MEDIA GIVEAWAY 
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D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

Do you want a chance to win a FREE 

pet themed gift basket?




 Join us for our April Social Media Giveaway! Take a

picture of you and your pet enjoying one of our county

parks and share with us! To qualify pet parents must post

on Facebook (@HarnettCounty) or Instagram

(@Harnett_County) and tag us! OR e-mail

tmckenrick@harnett.org your photo! 




This giveaway will run April 1st-15th! A winner will be

randomly selected on April 22nd. Those who enter will be

featured on our Harnett County social media accounts. 

PET ADOPTION FEES WAIVED

Harnett County Animal Services has announced

adoption fees for all animals at the Harnett

County Animal Shelter, located at 1100 McKay

Place in Lillington, will be waived through April

15, 2022.



The waiver includes all regular adoption fees,

with the exception of an $18 charge for

medicine for the adopted pet. 



The Animal Shelter will be open for adoptions

on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays from 1:00

PM to 4:00 PM or on Saturdays from 10:00 AM

to 2:00 PM.



For more information on adopting an animal,

contact Harnett County Animal Services at   

 910-814-2952.

FIND A PARK NEAR YOU

harnett.org/parkrec

VIEW AVAILABLE PETS

harnett.org/animalservices

https://www.harnett.org/parkrec/
https://www.harnett.org/animalservices/animals-for-adoption.asp
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For more information on Parks & Recreation
programs and events, visit harnett.org/parkrec
or call 910-893-7518.

https://www.harnett.org/parkrec/
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For more information on Library programs and
events, visit harnett.libguides.com/hcpl or call
910-893-3446.

https://harnett.libguides.com/hcpl
https://harnett.libguides.com/hcpl
tel:19108933446


OPEN ENROLLMENT WILL BE MAY 2-13
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H U M A N  R E S O U R C E S  C O R N E R

We are excited to be
working with a new

benefits partner this year,
Mark III! 




To the left you will see the 

Open Enrollment Opt-In form that will

give you the option to receive benefits

updates via text on your phone! This is

an exciting option that we did not

have in the past and will allow for

more consistent and seamless

communication regarding Open

Enrollment and your benefits. Please

note that if you opt-in to this option,

you will not receive any spam and will

be able to opt-out at any time should

you decide you no longer want

updates.
 

Open Enrollment will be a little

different this year and there will be

more information coming soon. Please

be sure to read my emails (or opt-in to

receive text messages) so that you do

not miss any important information.



Thank you for reading thus far! Send

the phrase "Harnett County Rocks"

 to tmckenrick@harnett.org 

to be entered to win a prize! 

Missy King

Benefits & Wellness Specialist
PO Box 778 (Mail)

455 McKinney Parkway (Physical)

Lillington NC 27546

910-814-6403 (office)

910-814-0350 (fax)

Questions? 

Contact 

Missy King!
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Rethink Your Drink! 

Choose water (tap or unsweetened, bottled, or

sparkling) over sugary drinks.

Need more flavor? Add berries or slices of lime,

lemon, or cucumber to water.

Missing fizzy drinks? Add a splash of 100% juice to

plain sparkling water for a refreshing, low-calorie

drink.

Unsweetened Tea

Need help breaking the habit? Don’t stock up on

sugary drinks. Instead, keep a jug or bottles of

cold water in the fridge.

At the coffee shop? Skip the flavored syrups or

whipped cream. Ask for a drink with low fat or fat

free milk, an unsweetened milk alternative such as

soy or almond, or get back to basics with black

coffee.

 Tips to Rethink Your Drink:    

WELCOME NEW 

HARNETT COUNTY EMPLOYEES!

Visit https://portal.harnett.org/ess/login.aspx

and log into your account. 

Select Pay/Tax Information for 2021. 

Review and print your form. 

T A X  F O R M  R E M I N D E R S

2021 W-2 forms are available for employees. To view and

download your form, follow these steps: 

Looking to update your tax withholdings for 2022? Be

sure to fill out the hard copy form (remember there is a

federal W-4 form and state W-4 form) and submit those

forms to Missy King in Human Resources. Missy is unable

to process any changes you make in the employee

navigator without the hard copy form.    

https://portal.harnett.org/ess/login.aspx
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/fw4.pdf
https://www.ncdor.gov/media/12848/open


www.harnett.org/publicinfo

For more information, contact:
Harnett County Public Information

455 McKinney Parkway
Lillington, NC 27546

910-893-7555


